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 OCTOBER 2023 Newsletter                                    
“Circuit Rider”  for 

 THE UniTEd METHodisT CHUrCH of MoUnT VErnon 
304 1st Street SW, Mount Vernon, IA 52314      

Our mission is to make disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformaƟon of the world.     
Telephone:  319.895.6286  

www.umcmv.com    Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/UMCMV 

Pondering on the Paha:  God is Calling! 
 

On October 8, I will be kicking off our fall stewardship campaign with a message about 
God’s particular call to our church.  In the 3 months since we moved in, I’ve been listening to our 
stories, learning about our vision, and grasping an understanding of our unique sense of call.  I’ve 
been blessed by 8 small group meetings where I’ve heard more of your story.   I’ve been listening 
to staff, youth, and our various committees.  I’ve felt like a gatherer of stories and dreams.  What 
have I learned?  Where do I think God is calling us next?  What unique work might God be asking 
of us during this season?  How can you be a part of the miracle? 

 I would invite you to join us on October 8 as I share the longings I have heard from our con-
gregation.  I would also ask for you to be in prayer.  What is God calling you to right now?  Where 
do you have a God -given passion?  Who shares your vision?  Who needs to hear the good 
news?  Who needs your voice for justice?   

 I believe God has called every baptized believer.  For some of us, our jobs are our minis-
tries.  We are a light of hope where we work.  Church is a place to recharge.  For others, God has 
called us to serve beyond our jobs.  We volunteer.  We help with the youth.  We work behind the 
scenes.  It’s more than a hobby.  It’s more than community service.  It feels like a holy work that 
we have been made to do. 

 Do you know the feeling?  That moment when you stretch yourself 
in God’s name and realize you have made a difference by giving of your 
time and talents!  When you should be tired, but you can’t wait for your 
next opportunity to say “yes” to God. As your pastor, I want everyone to 
experience being a part of God’s work.  Join us for this special service on 
October 8! 

 

See you Sunday,  

Pastor Vicki 

  October 2023 
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 For all who worship with us…  we are so blessed to have 
you with us on  Sunday mornings  

In person at 8:30 am or 11 am 
Online at 8:30 am  

www.umcmv.com/online-worship 
Message Series for OCTOBER 

10/1  “Well that escalated quickly”  
Communion Sunday    
Genesis 4:1-17 
How seriously do I treat the sin of jealousy? 
 
Beginning October 8 our focus will be on generosity 
as we pledge to the 2024 budget.  A recommended re-
source is Adam Hamilton’s “Enough: Discovering Joy 
through Simplicity and Generosity” 

10/8   “God is Calling Us” 
Luke 10:1-23 
Matthew 28:16-20 
Worship Question:  How am I called to be a part of what God is doing? 
 
10/15 “Living Generously” 
Philippians 4:10-20 
1 Timothy 6:10-19 
How am I prioritizing generosity? 
 
10/22 -– Vicki gone – Kim Guardado Preaching 
 
10/29 Consecration Sunday  “How much is enough?” 
Luke 12:22-40 
How can I be faithful in my spending habits? 
 
11/5:  All Saints Day, Lord’s Portion Sale, Communion 
MESSAGE: “Intentional Remembrance” 
Psalm 130 & 2 Corinthians 4:7-18 
How will I make space for grieving with hope? 
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Remembering OUR MISSION 
Our mission is to make disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation 

of the world. 

Our missional priorities (goals) for 2023: 

1.    Increased Discipleship       2.   Strengthen relaƟonship with Cornell  

3.    Community Outreach      4.     Vibrant Circuit Ministry  

5.    Small Group Ministry 

How to reach Pastor Vicki: 

 For emergencies, call her cell at 712-563-6094 and leave 
a message. Otherwise, leave a message at the church at 319-
895-6286 or email vicki.fisher@iaumc.net.  She will be taking 
Thursdays as her Sabbath, except in dire emergencies. 

Did you miss worship?  Check out our online worship at 
https://tinyurl.com/weloveUMCMV 

Staff Vacations / Retreat Time – Limited Office Hours October 16-24 
Our Office Manager, Alison is on vacation October 16-24. 
Pastor Vicki is on retreat October 19-24. 
Our Congregational Care Coordinator, Julie, is on vacation October 18-Nov. 2. 
 
The Church Office will be open for limited hours during this week, with a neighboring pastor 
on call for pastoral emergencies.  Please watch your Midweek Message for details, and 
plan in advance if you need access to the church that week! 

All Saints Day: November 5 
Please join us for worship on November 5 as we take time 
to grieve with hope those who have gone before us.  Part 
of our celebration will include the processing of a memori-
al bell banner.  You can hang a bell on this banner in 
memory of a loved one.  Bells and the banner will be 
available at the church starting October 29th.  We will also 
have lighting of candles during worship.  
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 Spagheƫ Dinner Sunday October 29—5:30 pm  
 
Come join the fun and fellowship! 
 
The finance commiƩee invites you to 
celebrate a successful Stewardship 
campaign on Sunday, October 29th at 
5:30pm.  We’ll be serving Jay Currie’s 
signature spagheƫ sauce! 
 
Thanks to the congregaƟon for their 

prayerful pledging that allows us to successfully conƟnue our mission in 2024!  

 

Our ANNUAL                               
LORD’S PORTION AUCTION 
is coming soon—                       
Sunday November 5.    

 

We hope you will again give 
prayerful consideration to what 
talents and/or gifts you might do-
nate to this year’s event.  As we 
have seen in years past, it is an 
opportunity to share a wide range 
of “homegrown” talents, occupational experiences, and creative creations.  
We  hope you will tell your  friends and neighbors of our event and invite 
them to come along with you to share in the opportunity to sample these 
talents and gifts for yourself.  

 

Feel free to write down your donation on the Lord’s Portion Insert in the 
starting this Sunday’s bulletin, email Alison @ the Church office, Drop off 
items at the church office or talk with Jackie Morrical or Truman Jordan 
about your donation!  
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How to contact United Methodist Church of Mount 
Vernon 

Office Phone # (319) 895-6286 

Email: alisondix@umcmv.com  

Website: www.umcmv.com  

ONLINE GIVING LINK (or QR code)  

 https://bit.ly/UMCMVonlinegiving 

 
2023 Charge Conference 

 
Sunday October 8 @ 5:30 PM  

 
In Fellowship Hall  

 
All are invited to celebrate all that is happening with our 

church – all members have a vote.   

 
Education Wing and Memorial Patio Dedication  

 
Sunday October 15 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Join us in both worship services as we dedicate 
our renovated Education Wing and our new Me-
morial Patio!  We will celebrate the generosity of 
our church and ask God’s blessings on these sa-
cred spaces. 
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Sunday School is back and 
in full swing! Our first unit 
Faith Word is Creativity, 
which is the process of im-
agining and making some-
thing, like God imagined 
and created the world. Our 

unit Bible Verse is Genesis 1:12c: “God saw how good it was”. We have been reading 
other verses from Genesis and learning about how God created everything, then rest-
ed. We have one more lesson for this unit, then in our next unit we will continue Gen-
esis to learn about Faith. We have some heavy hitters coming up character-wise, with 
Abraham and Sarah, Issac, and Jacob and Esau.  

Unit 1: Creativity 
10/1 - God Creates Helpers Genesis 2:10-23 

 Unit 2: Faith  
10/8 – Abraham and Sarah Genesis 12:1-9 

10/15 – God’s Promise to Abraham Genesis 15:1-6 
10/22 – Abraham’s Visitors Genesis 18:1-14 

10/29 – Isaac Is Born Genesis 21:1-7 
11/5 – Jacob and Esau Genesis 25:19-28  

And let’s not forget about our 3rd graders (and 4th grader), who got their Bibles this year! 
Helena Barnes was presented her Bible at the first service with Finn Hartzler receiving 
his at the second service. Our other 3rd graders were not able to make it but still got Bi-
bles and will be enjoying the Bible class with Brittany from October 1st to October 22nd. 
If you see any of the following students, make sure to congratulate them on receiving 
their Bibles! 

Congratulations to: 

Helena Barnes 
Desmond Bray 
Finn Hartzler 
Alyssa Kibbie 
Colton Mertes 
Quinn Russell 
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Rooted kicked off with a visit to Bass Farms followed by a night of ice breakers and 
games. After that, we met with our Praise band, who sang songs for us, answered ques-
tions, and let the kids join them “on stage” for some group songs! Mike Bray is looking 
into getting a youth praise band together, so please let us know if that is something your 
youth would be interested in. We will be ending the month with Jaimie Hanson creating 
Journey Boards. The youth enjoyed both of these activities so much that we had to do 
them again this year!   

Mary Jane McWilliams and Judy Hartman have each volunteered to be make and serve 
meals once a month, for which we are so grateful! For the other 2 days of the month, 
help is needed to prepare, serve, and clean up a simple meal for our youth.  We eat on 
Wednesday nights from 6:30-7 p.m.  At this time, it's mostly paid staff who are both pre-
paring the meal and leading activities.  The goal is to have 3-4 people taking care of the 
meal each week, with shifts so that each group only serves once or twice a month.  Food 
communicates care and welcome.  Relationships are made at the dinner table.  Please 
contact Veronica or Pastor Vicki to volunteer at 319-895-6286.  Regular youth leaders 
and helpers are always welcome.  Thank you! 

Also, did you know we are on social media? You can follow our pages at https://
www.facebook.com/UMCMVRooted/ for Facebook and https://www.instagram.com/

rootedumcmv/ for Instagram! These pages will include updates and pictures. 

 

YOUTH GROUP SCHEDULE  
October 

10/4 – Movie Night (meet at UMC and walk to 1st Pres) 
 

10/11 – Night Hike (meet at Pal) 
 

10/18 – Guest – Mundo Guardado (meet at UMC and walk to 1st Pres) 
 

10/25 – Family Feud (meet at UMC and walk to 1st Pres)  
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NOTES FROM THE CHAIR 
 
Update from Worship Committee 
 
      Worship Committee's main role is planning for ways to enhance our worship services. This 
fall, we participated in the organizing and set up for Rally Day at Bass Farms. We are implement-
ing ideas for World Communion Day and All Saints Day. We will be meeting on October 17 at 
7:00 pm for the next Worship Committee meeting in order to plan for Advent and Christmas ser-
vices. 
     The committee's members have set up lists of service volunteers. Babs Moore has orga-
nized the scheduling of ushers, Jean Lehman has taken charge of scheduling liturgists, and Sue 
Pisarik will train and utilize confirmation families for Communion. 
     Despite an unexpected change in Chancel choir leadership, the choir will continue, due to the 
faithfulness of its members. We welcome Kit Currie as our new director. 
     A tentative list of special service dates are coming up. October 8-29 are the weeks planned for 
our generosity campaign. November 5 is All Saints Sunday and the Lord's Portion Auction. On 
December 3 Advent begins. We will be using Ken Carter's Unrelenting Grace as a resource. On 
December 3 and 17, we are planning Evensong events. Karen Stoll and Denae McGrath will play 
and Jim Baty will provide slides for meditation from 6-6:30. December 10 is tentatively set as 
our Sunday School program. On December 24, a Sunday, we will have one service at 10:00 am, 
and two Christmas Eve services at 5:30 and 9:00 pm.  — Karen Stoll, Worship Chair   
 
 
 
Update from Memorials Committee 

The new patio area on the north lawn is mostly done. This project has been on the drawing board 
for about 12 years. To complete the project we will add some plantings/shrubs and maybe bench-
es or chairs next spring. We are planning a dedication for the area during church services on Oct. 
15. At that time we will recognize those folks whose memorial funds made this project possible. 
We are grateful for the generosity of folks so we could add this feature to our church grounds. 
We hope you’ll agree that it is a great addition and we look forward to this area becoming an in-
viting and comfortable spot for folks passing by to take a moment to stop and enjoy a time of 
rest. We’d also like to see some of our church groups meeting in this area. A special thank you to 
Loren Hoffman for the design and to Terry Pisarik and Marc Mohn for their muscle and sweat on 
the project. Please take the time to stop by and enjoy the patio. — Barb Shepley, Chair of Memo-
rials Committee 

We conƟnue to collect funds for our Neighbor in Need 
Fund as it has been greatly used over the past year.  

 

We will also have an UMCOR offering in the bulleƟn for 
World Communion Sunday, this Sunday October 1st.  
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 United Methodist Church of Mount Vernon Calendar October  2023   

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 
World Communion Sunday 
8:30am Praise Worship, 
Sanctuary 
9:45am Sunday school 
class in Kitchen 
9:45am Sunday School 
Classes 
11:00am Traditional Wor-
ship, Sanctuary 
3:30pm Women's Ministry 
gathering, Common 
Ground Meeting Room 

2 
7:00pm Boy 
Scouts Meeting, 
Fellowship hall 

3 
9:30am Women's Bible 
Study, Balcony Class-
room 
1:00pm Staff Meeting, 
Common Ground Meet-
ing Room 
6:00pm Cub Scouts 
Pack 40, Fellowship 
Hall 

4 
1:30pm Confirmation 
Classes, Fellowship Hall 
2:00pm Wisdom Wednes-
day, Grief Topic, Balcony 
Classroom 
6:00pm Praise Team 
practice, Sanctuary 
6:30pm MS & HS Youth 
Group, Fellowship Hall 
6:30pm Wisdom Wednes-
day, Grief Topic, Balcony 
Classroom 
7:30pm Choir Rehearsal, 
Sanctuary 

5 6 7 
8:00am Cornel 
Convocation, 
Sanctuary & 
Common 
Ground Meeting 
room 
8:00pm AA 
Meeting, Fel-
lowship Hall 
8:00pm Al-
Anon, Common 
Ground Meeting 
Room 

8 
8:30am Praise Worship, 
Sanctuary 
9:45am Sunday school 
class in Kitchen 
9:45am Sunday School 
Classes 
11:00am Traditional Wor-
ship, Sanctuary 
3:30pm Women's Ministry 
gathering, Common 
Ground Meeting Room 
5:30pm Charge conference 
- Fellowship Hall 

9 
7:00pm Boy 
Scouts Meeting, 
Fellowship hall 

10 
9:30am Women's Bible 
Study, Balcony Class-
room 
1:00pm Staff Meeting, 
Common Ground Meet-
ing Room 
6:00pm Cub Scouts 
Pack 40, Fellowship 
Hall 

11 
4:00pm Memorial com-
mittee meeting, Common 
Ground Meeting room 
6:00pm Praise Team 
practice, Sanctuary 
6:30pm MS & HS Youth 
Group, Fellowship Hall 
7:30pm Choir Rehearsal, 
Sanctuary 

12 13 14 
8:00pm AA 
Meeting, Fel-
lowship Hall 
8:00pm Al-
Anon, Common 
Ground Meeting 
Room 

15 
Dedication of Ed Wing & 
Front Memorial Gardens 
8:30am Praise Worship, 
Sanctuary 
9:45am Sunday School 
Classes 
11:00am Traditional Wor-
ship, Sanctuary 
3:30pm Women's Ministry 
gathering, Common 
Ground Meeting Room 

16 
7:00pm Boy 
Scouts Meeting, 
Fellowship hall 
7:00pm Trus-
tees Meeting, 
Common 
Ground Meeting 
Room 

17 
9:30am Women's Bible 
Study, Balcony Class-
room 
1:00pm Staff Meeting, 
Common Ground Meet-
ing Room 
6:00pm Cub Scouts 
Pack 40, Fellowship 
Hall 
7:00pm Worship Meet-
ing, Common Ground 
Meeting Room 

18 
6:00pm Praise Team 
practice, Sanctuary 
6:30pm MS & HS Youth 
Group, Fellowship Hall 
7:30pm Choir Rehearsal, 
Sanctuary 

19 20 21 
8:00pm AA 
Meeting, Fel-
lowship Hall 
8:00pm Al-
Anon, Common 
Ground Meeting 
Room 

22 
Guest Message, Kim 
Guardado 
8:30am Praise Worship, 
Sanctuary 
9:45am Sunday School 
Classes 
11:00am Traditional Wor-
ship, Sanctuary 
3:30pm Women's Ministry 
gathering, Common 
Ground Meeting Room 

23 
7:00pm Boy 
Scouts Meeting, 
Fellowship hall 

24 
9:30am Women's Bible 
Study, Balcony Class-
room 
6:00pm Cub Scouts 
Pack 40, Fellowship 
Hall 
6:15pm Missions meet-
ing, Balcony classroom 
7:00pm Finance Com-
mittee Meeting, Com-
mon Ground Meeting 
Room 

25 
6:00pm Praise Team 
practice, Sanctuary 
6:30pm MS & HS Youth 
Group, Fellowship Hall 
7:30pm Choir Rehearsal, 
Sanctuary 

26 27 28 
12:00pm Open 
House Celebra-
tion of Life for 
John Studt - 
Fellowship Hall 
8:00pm AA 
Meeting, Fel-
lowship Hall 
8:00pm Al-
Anon, Common 
Ground Meeting 
Room 

29 
8:30am Praise Worship, 
Sanctuary 
9:45am Sunday School 
Classes 
11:00am Traditional Wor-
ship, Sanctuary 
3:30pm Women's Ministry 
gathering, Common 
Ground Meeting Room 
5:30pm Celebration of 
Generosity campaign, 
Jay's famous Spaghetti 
Sauce Dinner, Fellowship 
Hall 

30 
7:00pm Boy 
Scouts Meeting, 
Fellowship hall 

31 
9:30am Women's Bible 
Study, Balcony Class-
room 
1:00pm Staff Meeting, 
Common Ground Meet-
ing Room 
6:00pm Cub Scouts 
Pack 40, Fellowship 
Hall 
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 Lift Up these Prayer Requests throughout the week... 

 

Prayers for Healing:  

· For Linda Kemp as she continues recovery from a pacemaker implantation 

· Continued prayers for Barb Neal (mother of Abby Bock) as she continues her battle against cancer 

· For our friends and family members who are fighting the battle against cancer or other health is-
sues 

 

Prayers for Comfort and Strength:   

· For Ed Graglia (Courtney Micheel's father) as he prepares for a major back surgery on October 4th 

· For the family and friends of Meagan Russell (niece to Denise Havill and Myrt Bowers, sister to 
Samantha Zehms and dear friend to Amy Conrad) who passed away on August 29th 

· For Gretchen Beckhelm (sister of Babs Moore) who is receiving radiation treatments 

· The immigration processing times are slower than ever, continued prayers for Mundo (and Kim) for 
progress and positive outcome for Mundo 

· For those concerned with health issues 

· For all who are struggling: emotionally, physically or spiritually 

· For those suffering silently with anxiety and depression 

· For all not mentioned by name who are mourning the loss of a family member or friend 

 

Prayers for Transition:   

· For parents and families of all college students, especially those with freshmen, as everyone 
makes adjustments during this time of transition  

· For our teachers, administrators, and students for a positive and smooth first semester of school 

· We pray for our new pastor, Vicki Fisher and her family, as they continue to get acquainted with 
our congregation and the Mount Vernon and Lisbon communities 

· Prayers for Bishop Keneetha Bingham Tsai who is now serving as the resident Bishop for 
the Iowa area 

· For the leaders of UMCMV as they continue to work on behalf of our church 

· For the United Methodist Church, the Iowa Conference and our Mount Vernon congregation  

REMINDER: Any time you want to be added to our prayer list, feel free 
to contact Julie Baty @ juliebaty@umcmv.com or (319)533-2349— let us 
support you through prayer.  
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 PRAYER LIST  continued  

Prayers for our Nation and our World:  

· For the families grieving over recent shootings and the loss of loved ones 

· For families and communities devastated by natural disasters  

· Pray for peace in our world. Specifically for the people caught in the tragedies of war in Ukraine 
and Russia. Lord in your mercy, hear our prayers  

· Prayers for peace for all humanity 

 

Prayers of Thanksgiving and Joy:  

· We celebrate the beginning of Sunday School, Confirmation and Youth Group  

· Thankfulness for beautiful Fall weather 

· We celebrate the return of Cornell students to Mount Vernon and welcome them to our church 
community 

· We are grateful for our trustees, and all the energy and time they give to church projects 

· We celebrate having our new pastor here and serving amongst us 

· We are thankful for our renovated Education wing and the improvements the project has provided 

· With thankful hearts we praise God for the blessings in our lives 

 

 

OCTOBER 
Birthdays   

Happy   

Happy  

Birthday! 
 

Brock Barber 10/03 
Griffin Barber 10/03 
Gordon Behrens 10/03 

Matilda Hartzler 10/03 
Logan Stanerson 10/04 

Darin Swartzendruber 10/09 

Bryan Woodward 10/09 
Jamie Smith 10/11 

Keira Niec 10/12 
Charlie Engelbrecht 10/13 

John Engelbrecht 10/13 
Ava Claussen-Tubbs 10/15 

Kristi Keast 10/15 
Rebecca Conrad 10/18 

Brooklyn Sill 10/18 

Allyson Rushford 10/20 
Kinsley Harms 10/22 

Doris Bacher 10/23 
Joey Watson 10/24 

Joleen Woods 10/24 
Jackie Engelbrecht 10/25 

Jesse Schwiebert 10/25 

Garet Swartzendruber 10/26 
Andy Morrical 10/27 
Miles Hartzler 10/29 
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Women’s Bible Study   Tuesdays 9:30 to 11 am  

 “The Amazing CollecƟon” study   — Join us in the balcony classroom  — All are welcome  

People can call or text any questions to leader, Cathy Stoner, 319-551-6666  

Stewardship Campaign:  Enough 
 
How much is enough?  How can we be 
freed from a constant desire to get 
more things, power, and money?  What 
does Christian contentment look like?  
How do I know what I should pledge to 
the church?  What does God expect of 
me?  How can generosity create free-
dom?  Join us for our annual Steward-
ship Campaign in worship beginning 
October 8! 

Welcome Kit Currie, Choir Director!    
 
In late August, Joleen Woods resigned from directing 
the choir.  We give thanks for Joleen’s 12 years of 
dedicated service.  A short search for a new director 
led us to one of our own, Kit Currie!  Kit brings a 
strong musical background, along with a love for our 
church to this position.  Kit has almost completed her 
work to become a music educator, and we are 
blessed to have her!  To learn more about joining our 
choir, call the church office!   
 
An introduction to Kit:  Kit Currie is a native of Mount Vernon, Iowa. She earned her 
Bachelors of Music in Performance and K-12 Music Education from Simpson Col-
lege, and her Masters in Performance from Longy School of Music. Prior to working 
with the Chancel Choir, Kit was the founding director of the children's choir at the 
Belmont-Watertown UMC in Belmont, MA, and the Assistant Director for the Oriana 
Consort in Cambridge, MA. Kit is excited to be back at her home church and look-
ing forward to making music with the Chancel Choir.  
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Dear ones,  

 

Is it hard for you to talk about your 
grief? Or to support a loved one 
through their grief? Grief is univer-
sal, in our lives we will all experi-
ence Ɵmes of grieving. Grief is also 
very personal. How we grieve is as 
individual as the person who is 
grieving. 

 

I believe, wholeheartedly, that it is helpful and encouraging to know that we are not alone in 
our grief. It is good to talk about our grief and to acknowledge it.  

 

I hope you will join in on one of our Wisdom Wednesday gatherings on October 4th, either at 
2:00 or 6:30, as we learn more about grief. This will not be a Ɵme of personal sharing, so 
please do not let that hold you back from aƩending. This will be a Ɵme of providing general 
informaƟon and gathering together to share what might be helpful as we cope with grief. 

With hope and love,  Julie Baty, CongregaƟonal Care Coordinator 

We, as the United Methodist Church of  
Mount Vernon, are here to say we 
are making spaces safe and affirming 
for all people to be themselves and that 
we are specifically in support of  
the LGBTQ+ community members. We af-
firm that those in the LGBTQ+ community 
are persons of  sacred worth, full and whole 
members of  the human family, and are be-
loved by God. 

Wednesday October 4                                             
2 PM & 6:30 PM  

Discussion Topic: Grief  
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Mount Vernon Community Preschool Update: October 2023  
 

 The preschool school year is off 
to a wonderful and busy start! 
The children have enjoyed 
spending time playing, reading, 
singing, dancing, cooking and 
making new friends. It is always 
a joy to watch the children form 
relationships with each other and 
the teachers. 

We appreciate your continued 
prayers for the children, their 

families and the teachers for a safe and healthy school year. 

Preschool Contact InformaƟon: mvcommunitypreschool@gmail.com, 563-321-0752  

Help Pastor Vicki choose a preaching direction for 2024:  
Take our Sermon Survey by October 15! 
What needs do you feel should be addressed from the pulpit? 
Where is God calling us to make disciples and make a differ-
ence? 
Your input is wanted for our 2024 preaching plan!  Check out this 
5 minute survey, please:  https://tinyurl.com/SermonSeries2024 
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A Note of Thanks: 
· To Brittany Booth for behind-the-scenes cleaning and organizing in our Education 

Wing. 
· To Jim Baty for his work getting our internet challenges addressed. 
· To Terry Pisarik and Marc Mohn for your work at the parsonage and the church. 
· To the Trustees, especially Jeff Walters, for your work on the Education Wing. 
· To our Sunday School and Youth leaders and volunteers. 

Reaching Cornell College Students and Young Adults 

Do you have a heart for strengthening our connection to Cornell College, 
or for reaching out to young adults in general?  We are in the early stages 
of forming a team to begin intentionally connecting!  Give Pastor Vicki a 
call, email or text if you want to be a part of the planning or the actual 
events! 

Resources for growing your faith: 

YouVersion Bible app:  This app can read the Bible to you and provides several versions of 
the Bible for your devotional reading.  You can adjust settings so it 
reminds you to spend time in the Scriptures. 

Lectio 365:  This offers short devotionals twice a day that can either 
be read to you or that you can read. 

Bibleproject.com  This website offers a mess of videos that provide 
historical and cultural context as they overview different books of 
the Bible. 

Missions Committee October Update 

Thank you to all that donated, served and made happen our Mission 
of Hope lunch Monday September 25!  

We are also so grateful for all the donations to the SE Linn Food 
Bank for our Fall Bulk Food Offering and we were able to get them 
a September delivery Friday September 29. 

Your Mission Committee, Mary Jane McWilliams, Arlene and Vern Sand, Renee Nydegger, 
Jen Hoffman, Barb Shepley, Alison Dix, Karen Stewart  
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United Methodist Church of Mount Vernon                 
304 First Street SW                                      
Mount Vernon, IA  52314                 
RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED                                                                             

United Methodist 
Church  

of Mount Vernon 
Staff 

 
 
Senior Pastor  . . .  .                 Pastor Vicki Fisher  
Praise Team Director–….              Clint Stanerson 
Christian Education Director  
& Director of Youth Ministries…Veronica Fisher 
Congregational Care Coordinator          Julie Baty 
Office Manager/Newsletter  . . . . . .     Alison Dix  
Nursery Care. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Melissa Oxley 
Director, Adult Handbell Choir .   .   .Kristi Keast 
Organist                                                Karen Stoll  
Chancel Choir Director              Kit Currie 
Choir Accompanist                 Denae McGrath   
Custodian . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . … Night Shift 
Maintenance & Repair Director . . …….. Trustees 
Wedding Coordinator……………   Barb Shepley 
Financial Secretaries  . . ……….. . Richard Jacob,  
                        Tim Legore & Jackie Morrical 
Treasurers . . . . . . ………….   Mike Kragenbrink 
                Alison Dix 

 

Pies, and chocolates and 

Cheesecake—OH MY!  
Join us for the  

LORD’S PORTION AUCTION  

Sunday November 5   

Noon in Fellowship Hall  
We need donations—let the church office 

know.  


